
City of McCleary 

STAFF REPORT 
 

To: City Council  

 

From: Chief Ryan Miskell  

Date: September 2025 

Department: Police Department  

 

Department Report:  
 

- Traffic Safety: 

We received a Letter of Understanding (LOU) from the Washington 

State Department of Transportation regarding the placement of our 

digital speed sign. A local permit is currently being processed and is 

expected to be finalized shortly. 

 

- Officer Vacancy: 

Officer Sneed’s last day with the department was August 27th. She had 

been pursuing opportunities closer to her home and family over the 

past year, and we wish her continued success with her new 

department. A recruitment process is underway to fill the vacant 

position. In the interim, Bruce Watts will assist with shift coverage to 

ensure there is no disruption to our 24-hour service. 

 

- Training: 

Firearms training was successfully conducted in August, with all 

participating officers passing their qualifications. We are planning an 

additional firearms training session before the end of the year. 

Emergency vehicle operation training is also currently being scheduled. 

 

 

Chief Ryan Miskell 

 

 
       
 

 


